
DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 
Account Name:  Shepparton East Primary School 
BSB:  063—527    Account number:  00907665 

 

Please ensure you include family name and  
payment description as reference. 

Wednesday 9th October 2024 

CURRENTLY DUE BACK 
 

• Prep - Pevan and Sarah Permission and       
Payment $52 

• Yr 1/2 Sleepover and Bowling Permission and 
Payment $25 

• Yr 6 2025 Momento Uniform Order 

 
2025 Prep enrolments are now 
open. 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER  
 

October 
Mon 14th Division Athletics - Qualifying students 
 
Tue 15th  School Council Meeting 6pm 
 
Thurs 17th Disco P/1/2 4.30 - 5.30pm 
  Yr 3/4/5/6 5.45 - 7.00 
 
Fri 18th Regional Athletics Albury - Qualifying       
  Students 
 
  Prep 2025 Transition Session #4  
  9-10.30am (Performing Arts and Art Visit 
  and Parent Information) 
 
  Yr 6 2025 Uniform orders due 
 
Tue 22-30 Somers Camp 
 
Thurs 24th Yr 1/2 Bowling and Sleepover 
 
Wed 30th Prep 2025 Transition Session #5  
  9-10.30am (Classroom Visit) 
 
November 
Mon 4th Curriculum Day—No students at school 
 
Tue 5th Melbourne Cup Day - Public Holiday 
 
Fri 8th  SEPS Superstar Final 
 
Mon 11th Remembrance Day 
 
Tues 12th School Council Meeting 6pm 
 
Mon 18th Prep Excursion - Pevan and Sarah in 
  Bendigo 
 
Wed 20th Prep 2025 Transition Session #6                
  9-10.30am (Classroom Visit) 
 
Fri 29th Cultural Performance - Stem Circus (All 
  Students) 
December 
Tue 10th  Orientation Day 
  Prep 2025 Transition Session # 7 9-11am 
 
  School Council Meeting 6pm 
 
Thurs 12th End of Yr Concert 
 
Tue 17th Yr 6 Graduation 
 
Wed 18th  Yr 3/4 Rewards Day 
 
Fri 20th Final Day for 2024 - 1pm finish 

P & F School Disco is on next           
Thursday 17th October.   

Prep/1/2 4.30pm - 5.30pm 
3/4/5/6 5.45pm - 7.00pm 

Tickets are $5 and includes entry, glow 
stick and water bottle. Tickets must be 
pre-purchased at the office and will not 

be available on the night. 
If you are able to help out on the night 
Parents and Friends would appreciate 

your help please register your interest at 
the office. All volunteers must have a 
current Working With Children Check. 



 
 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
Welcome back everyone from the term break.  This is the busiest term of the year with a variety of fun  
activities planned along side our curriculum including Concert, Arts Activity Day, Yr 1/2 Sleepover, Disco, Prep 
Major Excursion and much more. 
 
Curriculum Day (Report Writing) 
Monday 4th November (the day before Melbourne Cup Day) is the date approved by School Council as Report Writing 
Day.  Students are not required to attend on this day. TheirCare will be running an all day OSHC program. Please make 
all bookings via TheirCare. 
 
 
School Diso 
Parents and Friends are organising a Disco for Thursday 17th October. 
Tickets are now on sale from the office. 
Times:  4:30pm-5:30pm (Prep, Yr 1 & Yr 2)                   5:45pm-7:00pm (Yr 3, Yr 4, Yr 5 & Yr 6) 
Students are required to be signed in and out on the night. 
No passouts available during the disco. 
Tickets $5 each (includes:  entry, glow stick & water bottle).  No tickets available at the door. 
 
 
Year 1/2 Sleepover & Bowling 
On Thursday 24th October our Year 1/2 students will enjoy a fun afternoon of bowling and other activities before returning  
later that afternoon for a sleepover along with more activities, pizza, movie and popcorn. 
A reminder that the Year 1/2 students will be required to be picked up the next morning between 8:30am-9:00am for a 
well earned rest.  
 
 
Year 6 (2025) Uniform Orders 
A reminder that the 2025 Year 6 Uniform Orders are due back by next Friday 18th October. 
If you are unsure with sizes, please see Bek at the office. 
 
 
2025 Prep Transition #4 
The 2025 prep students will enjoy some Art and Performing Arts activities whilst the parents are invited to attend an  
information session in the staffroom on bookpacks, contributions, uniforms etc. 
 
 
School Savings Bonus 
As shared with you previously, parents and carers of every child enrolled in a Victorian government school in 2025 will 
receive the one-off School Saving Bonus $400 support. 
In the coming months, the Department of Education will send you 2 email communications for each of your children  
enrolled in Victorian government schools. 

By Friday 18 October 2024, please ensure that your child’s 2025 enrolment is completed and that your contact infor-
mation is up to date. 
The 2 emails from the Department of Education will: 

1. Confirm your email address between mid-October and late-November. 
2. Provide you with your unique $400 School Saving Bonus code by the end of November. 

If you do not receive a confirmation email from the department by late-November, please check 
your spam or junk folders and contact the school if needed. 

 
 
Year 1/2 Sleepover & Bowling 
On Thursday 24th October our Year 1/2 students will enjoy a fun afternoon of bowling and other activities before returning  
later that afternoon for a sleepover along with more activities, pizza, movie and popcorn. 
A reminder that the Year 1/2 students will be required to be picked up the next morning between 8:30am-9:00am for a 
well earned rest.  
 
 
 

From the Principal’s Desk 



 
Prep Major Excursion—Pevan & Sarah Concert 
The Prep will travel by bus to Bendigo for their major excursion on Monday 18th November to see the Pevan and Sarah 
Concert.  Permission (via Compass) and payment of $52 (via the office) must be finalised by 8th November to enable your 
child to attend. 
 
 
School Council meeting 
The next School Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday 15th October at 6pm. 
 
 
Super Star Grand Final 
The students are excited and practicing hard for the Super Star auditions which will be run over the next couple of weeks. 
The Grand Final will be held on Friday 8th November at 2:30pm. 
 
 
Remembrance Day Ceremony 
On Monday 11th November our School Captains and Mr Walsh will represent our school at the Remembrance Day  
Service and Wreath Laying Ceremony at the Shepparton Cenotaph. 
 

On Monday 11h November the Junior School Councillors will run a Remembrance Day Ceremony here at school at 
10:45am. All are welcome to attend. 
 
Works Around the School 
Over the holidays we had many works completed at the school including the new shed, main building staff and disabled    
toilet, and a roof leak fix. Unfortunately, the asbestos removal of the rear toilets didn’t go to plan, with severe white ant   
damage being discovered. This means that they will be out of action for longer than predicted whilst we treat for termites, 
repair the structural damage and then reinstate the toilets. In the meantime , students will have the use of Portaloos or the 
front toilets in the main building. 
Whilst construction of the shed is now complete, we now need to reinstate the shelving, concrete and add power to it.      
Concrete rectification of the surrounding paths should take place very soon as will the electrical worls. Once completed, the 
sheds will house our sports equipment, document storage, excess furniture as well as have provision  for us to create a 
workshop for students and staff for learning. 
 
Les Walsh 
Principal 

Our Year 6 gardening group with Mark’s help wandered around the school at the 
end of last Term and collected a huge 5 bags of rubbish. Well done girls! 





Whooping cough  

Whooping cough cases are continuing to increase across Victoria, particularly among school-
aged children. Whooping cough is a very contagious infection, mostly spread through coughing 
or sneezing. Symptoms include: 

· blocked or runny nose 

· tiredness 

· mild fever 

· severe bouts of coughing, often followed by a ‘whooping’ sound on breathing. 

Whooping cough can lead to life threatening infections in babies. 

If your child is unwell, they should not attend school. Please see a doctor if you or your child     
develops whooping cough symptoms. Early diagnosis and treatment will help reduce the spread 
of the infection. 

Students diagnosed with whooping cough must not attend school 

If your child is diagnosed with whooping cough, they must not attend school for 21 days after 
the onset of the cough, or until they have received 5 days of antibiotic treatment. You must no-
tify the school if your child is diagnosed with whooping cough. To further reduce the spread of 
infection to your child and the school    community, the Public Health and Wellbeing Regula-
tions 2019 require that some students who were in the same classroom as a student diagnosed 
with whooping cough should not attend school. 

Your child should not attend school for 14 days after they were last exposed to a person diag-
nosed with whooping cough, or until they have taken 5 days of a course of antibiotic treatment 
if they are: 

· aged less than 7 years; and 

· not fully vaccinated with 3 doses of whooping cough (pertussis) vaccine. 

This exclusion is required by law – refer to the School exclusion table for primary schools and 
children’s services. 

If your child is diagnosed with whooping cough, please contact the school to let us know. 

More information  

For more information about whooping cough, refer to Whooping cough on the Better Health 
Channel. 

Vaccination is the best way to reduce the risk of whooping cough. The Department of Health     
recommends staying up to date with immunisations, including booster doses. A free booster 
dose of the pertussis vaccine is covered under the national immunisation program for students 
aged 12 to 13. If you are unsure about your child’s vaccination status for whooping cough, 
please discuss with an immunisation provider, such as your doctor. 

 We really appreciate your support in keeping our students safe and well. 







Orrvale Road and Poplar Avenue intersection upgrade  
 

Greater Shepparton City Council will soon construct a new roundabout 

at the intersection of  Orrvale Road and Poplar Avenue in Shepparton, 

thanks to funding secured through the Federal Government’s Black 

Spot Program.  
 

Construction is planned to commence on Wednesday 4 September 

2024. 

 

To facilitate the safe construction of the new roundabout, the             

intersection will be closed for approximately nine weeks, weather     

permitting.  

 

Due to the full closure of this busy intersection, the community is encouraged to plan alternate travel routes      

during the construction timeframe. Signed detours will be in place to direct motorists, with Channel Road        

available throughout the construction period.  

 

For additional information, please phone Council’s Projects team on 5832 9700  
or email projects@shepparton.vic.gov.au   
 
 
 

 

New roundabout construction - Midland Hwy & Central Ave 
 
As part of the Australian Government and Victorian Government joint             
investment in the Road Safety Program a two laned roundabout is being     
constructed at the intersection of Midland Hwy and Central Avenue. 
Works will begin early October and take approximately 10 months to complete 
(weather permitting) 
More details will be given in the next few weeks with details regarding traffic 
changes and detours. 
This link Midland Highway-Central Avenue roundabout - Transport Victoria will 
take you to the project webpage 

mailto:projects@shepparton.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftransport.vic.gov.au%2FNews-and-resources%2FProjects%2FMidland-Highway-Central-Avenue-roundabout&data=05%7C02%7Cshepparton.east.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C7f4d15e11fdb43ffb81908dcd2c42375%7Cd9

